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Since the Tourist Guide Accreditation System was in place
on 1 July 2004, we have sent staff to scenic spots to check

whether tourist guides are wearing their Tourist Guide Pass
when they are on duty. Our observations during these two to
three months are very encouraging: the number of guides wearing
their Pass is steadily increasing, which may be partly be-
cause they become used to wearing the Pass and partly
because they begin to take pride in their profession and
therefore feel more comfortable about letting others know
they are working.

We originally planned to open two classes of the In-service
Tour Guide Training Course in English in August and September
respectively, but had to cancel both of them because of insuffi-
cient enrolments. Now, the first English class is re-scheduled
for late October. If the intake of students is still inadequate
this time, which reflects the extremely small demand for classes
conducted in English, the chances for such classes to be launched
again in the future may be rather slim. Those who need to
take the English class in order to qualify themselves as tourist
guides should not let this opportunity go so easily.

The TIC has paid much attention to the liability of travel
agents for many years, and thus fully understands members’
concern with the matter. We are now actively seeking viable
proposals, including one that suggests the TIC take out collec-
tive liability insurance to provide basic cover for members, who
may increase the limit of indemnity to meet their own needs.
Initial responses from some insurers are that member agents
must fulfil certain requirements if this proposal is to work. We
are also planning to draft a code of best practice for members
with a view to smaller risks in their daily operation. We will work
on this matter with ful l force in the hope that some positive
results will come out soon. Your support is therefore most important.

This year seems to be a year of elections as there are
countless elections already held or about to be held in many
parts of the world. On behalf of the TIC, I would l ike to con-
gratulate Mr Howard Young on winning his seat again in the
Tourism Functional Constituency during the Legislative Coun-
cil election on 12 September. We hope he will work more closely
with the TIC to fight for benefits for the industry.

This year’s Annual General Meeting is scheduled for
16 November 2004 at the Inter-Continental Hong Kong Hotel.
Members should make good use of their right and choose the
right people for the Board of Directors. 

Joseph Tung


